To: 
Generating Asset Owners

From: 
Electric Generation Performance Branch


Public Utilities Commission – San Francisco

Date:
March 28, 2011


Subject: 
NERC GADS Data Verification

Dear Generating Asset Owner (GAO):

Last year, EGPB began an effort to validate 2008 GAO data submissions to the Generating Asset Data System (GADS.) EGPB and GAOs worked cooperatively to identify, explain and/or revise data reporting errors. EGPB again seeks GAOs’ cooperation to verify and validate 2009 and 2010 GADS data submissions. We also remind GAOs to complete any outstanding corrections to 2008 GADS data, as identified from last year’s GADS data validation project. And finally, EGPB requests GAOs to obtain access to the CAISO Scheduling and Logging in California (SLIC) database for each plant. 

As part of this year’s review of GADS data, we request that you complete the following steps by April 29, 2011.

1) Verify the accuracy of quarterly GADS data for 2009 and 2010.  Anomalous indicators (EFORd, EAF, and NCF) relative to a plant’s historical performance can indicate the following incorrect inputs: outage and derate hours; outage and derate occurrences; net or gross generation; service hours; successful/attempted starts; other events. Please contact us if you need assistance in generating a report.

2) Please correct the data inaccuracies or errors for your 2009 and 2010 outage reporting in GADS.  Please e-mail electronic data corrections to Joanne Rura and Michael Curley of NERC before April 29, 2011, at: Michael.Curley@nerc.net and Joanne.Rura@nerc.net.   

3) If you haven’t already corrected your 2008 data, please complete and submit the corrections to NERC for inclusion in the GADS database.

Please e-mail electronic GADS data corrections (Items 2 and 3), to:

Mr. G. Michael Curley, Manager

Michael.Curley@nerc.net, and

Joanne Rura, GADS Coordinator

Joanne.Rura@nerc.net 

NERC GADS Services

North American Electric Reliability Council 

116-390 Village Boulevard

Princeton, NJ 08540

Each plant should be able to access the CAISO’s SLIC. During the March 25, 2010 conference call with GAOs, EGPB requested that generators obtain onsite plant access to SLIC. Concurrently, EGPB posted a GAO advisory on the topic, which we emailed to all GAOs. http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/PUC/aboutus/Divisions/Consumer+Protection/egpb/Monitor+SLIC.htm
GAOs are responsible for ensuring the accuracy of plant data reported to both the CAISO and to GADS.  The accuracy and timeliness of GADS data submissions are important to the Commission.  While EGPB has not yet solicited fines for inaccurate or untimely GADS submissions, Appendix F of the G.O. specifies fines per incident and for each day an information requirement from Section 10.0 has not been satisfied.   

We greatly appreciate your continued cooperation with this program. If you have any questions or comments regarding this request, please contact me at (415) 703-5327. 

Sincerely,

//

Lana Tran, Regulatory Analyst

Electric Generation and Performance Branch

Consumer Protection and Safety Division

cc:  



Valerie Beck, Acting Program Manager 
